Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting April 4, 2000.

Attendees:





Board Members:


Residents:

Guests:

Tom DeWispelaere


Greg Leygraaf

From Evergreen Ventures

Steve Jones       


Eric White

Jay Duvan

Diane Morvay






Greg Ruff

Logan Smith

Byron Lewis

James Bullard

Krista Miller

The meeting called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:36PM at the home of Diane Morvay.

1. The meeting begun with guests from Evergreen Ventures Jay Duvan and Greg Ruff introducing themselves to the board. Tom introduced all of the board members and 2 residents and the meeting began.

2.  Greg Ruff showed the board members maps and lay-outs for the development of the land that is between Arrowood and Liberia Ave. Evergreen Ventures would like to build a small development of (40 – 50) single family homes on ¼ acre lots in the price range of low $200’s to $250,000. The building would commence in spring of 2001.  Evergreen Ventures will hold a special meeting for all interested residents of Arrowood HOA in late May or early June 2000 place TBD.

3. The owners of lot #250 came to the meeting at 8:10PM to discuss an ARC application submitted to the board for lot #251. The application was requesting to place a fence on lot #251 more than 6 feet from the rear of the house. The board rejected the application and feels that the guidelines must be followed.

4. The board had further discussion about the sub-division that is being proposed by Evergreen Ventures. Eric White and Greg Leygraaf will head a Residents Committee and will interface with Tom DeWispelaere. 

5. Previous meeting minutes were reviewed.

6. The lawn maintenance contract was reviewed. Steve is to get with J.D. Lawn Service to get the sprinkler system on a schedule.

7. The turnout at the Annual Meeting was 38 homes were represented.

8. The board renewed the incorporation for Arrowood Homeowners Association.

9. The articles for the June newsletter are due in the first week in May.

10. Arrowood HOA will sponsor the 1st annual Easter Egg Hunt Sunday April 16th at 1:30 PM. There is a $200 budget for this event. (The amount spent was $73.05).

11. Reminder that the annual community garage sale is May 6, 2000. Tom will get the signs updated for this year.

12. Ralph Keene (resident and former board member) donated a Polaroid camera and film to the board. He took the first picture for the files. A new cable box was placed in his yard to make 3 utility boxes in his yard. The cable company was contacted because the box was not placed within the 10 feet easement. The cable company responded and will move the box into the easement and also landscape around all 3 boxes.

13. A resident on Dickinson Court call VDOT the morning after the annual meeting to complain about all of the basketball hoops placed and left out in the streets. VDOT responded the same day by placing notices at 10 homes telling the owners that they are in violation and have 10 days to remove the basketball hoops from the street. Some residents called Tom about this matter.

14. Tom spoke with VDOT on the basketball hoop matter. At the same time VDOT also informed Tom that it is illegal to park any recreational vehicles not attached a vehicle in the street. Our covenants stipulate that no recreational vehicles are to be placed on the lots in this sub-division.

15. Don Coulter our attorney has dealt with 2 issues for the board this past month. The 1st issue is a letter was sent to a resident who claimed to Evergreen Ventures that he was a board member and was representing Arrowood HOA and asked the resident to refrain from such activity. The 2nd issues was a resident that was turned over to Don Coulter for collection paid $286.00 for late dues, fees and attorney fees. The check bounced.

16. Tom proposed to get an appreciation plaque for Glenn Collins for his 6 years of service on the board and community service. Byron 2nd the motion.

17. Tom proposed to purchase another CD or 2 to earn more money. Steve 2nd the motion. The board voted to purchase 2 more $20,000.00 CD’s.

18. Krista proposed to re-survey the residents for streetlights, sidewalks etc.

19. Tom suggested that 2 people head the ARC Committee. Byron spoke of the duties of the ARC Chairperson. James Bullard has agreed to work with Byron..

20. The meetings for the remainder of the year 2000 are as follows:

May- Logan

June- Byron

July- Tom

August-James

September- Steve
October- Krista

November- Diane
December- Resturant???

Meeting adjourned at 9:50.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

